BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSION
Regular Meeting

July 10, 2017
“MINUTES”
Present:  Brett Salafia, Eric Germain, Charles Gotta, Phil Visintainer
Others Present: Fire Chief Greg Voelker, Assistant Chief Martin Swan, Fire Marshal Rich Klotzbier, and Fire Fighter Charles Spakowski
Chairman Salafia called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. at Company #1 on Barton Hill Road.
Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes: A motion to approve the minutes of the June 12, 2017 regular meeting was made by Mr. Gotta and seconded by Mr. Germain. Voted 4-0.
A motion to approve the minutes of the June 20, 2017 special meeting was made by Mr. Gotta and seconded by Mr. Visintainer. Voted 4-0.

Public Remarks:  None
Approval of Bills/Budget Report:   None
Fire Marshal Report: Fire Marshal Klotzbier’s report is attached to these minutes.
Fire Chief’s Report:  Fire Chief Voelker’s report is attached to these minutes. 
Commissioners discussed the recent fire at St. Clement’s castle and issues from that call. There are communication issues when Portland and East Hampton departments respond to mutual aid because the radios are not compatible. Usually this isn’t a big issue but in the case of the structure fire at the marina building it was hard to communicate. There are not issues of this kind with Marlborough or Colchester. Also discussed was the way the towns were dispatched as St. Clements is now comprised of two different buildings, one in Portland and one in East Hampton (where the fire occurred). There was unpermitted activity in the marina building where the fire started, and it was discussed with the fire marshal how that building was inspected during their annual general inspection. 

Communications: None
Unfinished Business:  
A) Possible Changes to High School Fire Lanes: This item is tabled until the August meeting
New Business: 
A) Proposed Bylaw Changes: A motion to approve the amendments to the Fire Department bylaws was made by Mr. Germain and seconded by Mr. Visintainer. Voted 4-0 in favor. 
B) Recent Workers Compensation Claim: A fire fighter was ill/injured during training. Chairman Salafia was notified immediately and he in turned notified the HR Director and the Town Manager who responded to him the next business day. The HR Director reports that she has received paperwork and the claim is in process.
It was noted that as of July 1, Travelers now provides that insurance (instead of CIRMA). This injury happened in June.

Adjournment: A motion was made by Mr. Gotta and seconded by Mr. Germain to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 P.M.  Voted 4-0 in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Eliza LoPresti

Recording Secretary
